Library Committee, 2015-16

Meeting Minutes
September 29, 2015

4:00 pm, Sawyer Room 430

Present: Duane Bailey, Jennifer Bloxam, Geff Fisher, Wayne Hammond, Abraham Kirby-Galen, Barron Koralesky, Laura Partida, David Pilachowski, Anand Swamy, and Chris Winters

Absent: Gerardo Garcia 
Visiting: Nicole Prokop, Head of Access Services

After a brief welcome and self-introductions, JB briefly reviewed this standing committee’s structure and mandate, and confirmed the next two meeting dates: Thursday, October 29 and Thursday, December 3.
Agenda Item 2

NP then summarized data collected from the Sawyer Space Questionnaire last April.2.  

· Issue of noise from Forum events disturbing study atmosphere; no events are scheduled for that Forum space this semester, may try using 24 hour Study Room as event space. 

· Much interest in a full-service café, but concern for potential noise issues with that as well, no immediate plans to change what is in place. 

· General satisfaction with furniture, especially its mobility
· Group rooms very popular, staff beginning now to enforce policy that prohibits practice of leaving personal items to ‘claim’ rooms.  Will monitor demand on these spaces to see if allowing some to be reserved is necessary. At this point only media rooms can be reserved, and only by faculty.

· The “Camp-Out” policy has been refined in effort to help students without carrels who need a place to leave library materials.  

DP noted that circulation of library materials, which had been declining steadily, increased last year, and foot traffic has increased by 58%, due in part to more parent, alum, and community people visiting, as well as the presence of Chapin Library, the College Archives, and CET within the building. Schow has seen a foot traffic decrease of no more than 10%, so still a popular place for students to study.
NP and DP confirmed that the Library Committee can provide valuable feedback as library staff continue to refine policies impacting the use of space in the new building (indeed, student members present confirmed and elaborated on points made during the meeting), and could have a role to play in relation to a possible follow-up questionnaire in April 2016.
AS raised a question about the safety of the moveable stacks, suggesting that the lock feature be more clearly marked; DP will look into this.

DP advised continuing the practice of designating a student member to serve as liaison to College Council. Student members noted current issues with CC leadership and membership. JB will be in touch with student members to see if a useful interface with CC is possible.

Agenda Item 3: 

DP filled us in on plans to reclaim some of Schow Library space for classrooms as part of the future expansion and renovation of the Science buildings. As happened with the Sawyer collection, bound journals will be moved to the LSF (a decision supported by the science faculty). By relocating book stacks, additional study space will be added despite the addition of new classroom space. LP urged that some of this new study space be personal space – i.e. not just long tables. DB expressed concern about the potentially disruptive additional traffic in and out of the library generated by the new classrooms.
Agenda Item 4: 

DP highlighted ongoing issues identified in his 2014/15 Williams College Libraries Annual Report, an extract of which was circulated prior to the meeting.  These will be topics for future meetings:

· A new integrated library system has been chosen to replace FRANCIS; library staff will be working through the spring semester towards a go-live date in the summer. Our committee will offer feedback as needed.
· Collections budget will of course be a topic for discussion soon, with e-book and journal costs of particular concern.

· In the wake of recent changes to the library administrative structure, a search for a new position, Head of Special Collections, is now underway. Our committee will likely be called upon to participate in the interview process, planned for December.

· The library staff is keen to promote Unbound, the Williams Digital Commons; the Library Committee can serve as a sounding board to assist in these efforts.

· Library staff will also be considering a new information literacy initiative from the ACRL (Framework for Information Literacy for Higher Education), and will turn to our committee for feedback.
· The library website is in urgent need of updating to current college standards; the Library Committee can expect to provide feedback on prototypes as they are developed.

JB drew attention to two topics raised in the 2014-15 Library Committee Annual Report, a copy of which was also circulated prior to the meeting.  DP confirmed that the privacy issues with Adobe have been resolved, and there are no other specific privacy issues to address, though vigilance is always necessary. The challenge of educating library users to new resources, specifically Kanopy (video streaming) and the Hathi Trust (digitized books) will be an ongoing effort for which this committee can serve as a sounding board.
The meeting adjourned at 5:15 pm with DP’s exhortation for all to “like” the library on the social media outlet of their choice! 

